Zontians of Year – 2013 District Conference
Note:  Request went out August 4, 2013 in Governor’s letter and District Conference to do’s.

By September 1st, Please send Lt. Governor Marcy O'Toole at motoole48@comcast.net  the name of your Zontian of the Year along with a few sentences about her that can be read during the awards banquet, and the names of any club members who have passed away since the 2012 Governor's Seminar last September.  Please include their name, date of birth and death, a short paragraph on their life, and/or their obituary.  Also, please select someone to speak for 5 minutes about them at the memorial service, and bring a picture of them for display. 

Area  1

Billings – Pat Jaffray (not attending)
Pat Jaffray is one of the most inspirational and uplifting people one will ever encounter. She loves her community and does whatever is in her power to make Montana a better place to live, through her work in Zonta, the Montana Women’s Run, St. Patrick’s Church, COR Enterprises and countless other organizations. 

For most of her life, Pat has been a benefactor to programs that aid women and children, consistently raising the status of women in all she does. As President of the Zonta Club of Billings, she instituted Growth through Art, a program that supports artists with developmental disabilities. Although the work involved was equivalent to another full time job, she used her creativity and perseverance during the beginning years of the program to ensure that it was a continuing success. She has continued to pour her heart and soul into the Zonta Club of Billings. She is often the lone branch of our calling tree, making sure members keep involved and have information regarding every Zonta event. She also makes sure that those Zontians who have passed away are remembered, having started the Club’s policy of establishing a Zonta presence at funerals by presenting yellow roses. 

Without Pat’s endless encouragement and insight, our Club would not be the thriving and successful organization that it is today. 

Pat’s passion for her beliefs, enthusiasm in all she does and desire to help others is infectious and we have all been enriched by her generosity, obvious love of mankind, and true selfless spirit. 

Black Hills –Jan Kirch (attending)
(need write-up)

Glendive – none (don’t select Zontians of Year)
Pierre Ft. Pierre – Vonnie Kallemeyn - attending
Vonni has been a member of the Zonta Club of Pierre-Fort Pierre since 2006.  She is currently a club board director and served as the club secretary in 2008-2010.
Vonni has been involved in many club committees including Amelia Earhart, Finance, Nominating, Craft Fairs, and the Service committee. She has attended Area 1 Meetings in Custer and Pierre; and District Conferences in Denver, Laramie and Canon City.

She has been the chair of the Service committee for 4 years and has done an outstanding job of organizing and participating in our club service projects.  Some of those projects include, The Banquet, Christmas gifts for women veterans, the Backpack program and the Women in Science Conference to name a few.
Vonni has a Masters degree in Biology/Genetics and is currently the Waste Management Program Administrator in the Division of Environmental Services for the South Dakota Department of Environment and Natural Resources.
Vonni is very giving and dedicated to the mission of Zonta.  She is always ready to lend a helping hand.  Her hobbies include crafts, bowling, golfing, cooking, wine drinking, watching baseball, reading, sewing and traveling to fun places.

Congratulation Vonni!

So. Black Hills – Jill Kettle (not attending)
Jill Kettle was selected Zontian of the year for the Southern Black Hills.  She is a delightful and charming lady. She has a fabulous personality and a great sense of humor. She is always smiling and laughing and making us laugh.

 

She volunteers for extra duties above and beyond her regular committee tasks with bubbly enthusiasm. She offers committees a place to meet and has been a past President and director. She does all this with a smile and a laugh sometimes even a joke.

Spearfish – Karen Hill-Burkard (not attending)
Karen Hill-Burkard was selected for the 2012-13 Zontian of the Year for our club. Karen has been the treasurer for our club for several years, which in itself is no small task. She has maintained and organized our records with great skill. She attends nearly every meeting, activity, and event and is very willing to help wherever she can. Karen handles club matters in a professional, knowledgeable, and caring matter at all times and was an invaluable resource to me in my role as club president last year.

Sturgis

Area 2

Cheyenne – Kristin Doty (not attending)
The Zontian of the year for 2012-2013 for the club of Cheyenne this year is Kristin Doty.  She has only been a member for about four years but she stepped in and acted the part of President last summer when I was out with back surgery.  She organized the members,  meetings , and emails.  I was gone for about four months and, truthfully, could have cared less about Zonta or anything else.  She was a life saver for me and for the club.  She then gave me a notebook of all the emails she answered, and what she had organized so I could be up to date when I returned.  She is truly amazing and I am very proud she is our Zontian of the Year!!

Converse County – Jacque Pollock (don’t believe attending, but validate)
Our 2013-2014 Zontian of the Year has helped our Club become the District leader in social media communication.  At the Area Meeting we were recognized for regularly updating our facebook page with photos and messages.

Our Zontian of the Year has also hosted two very fun and successful Canvas & Cocktail events. Holding Canvas & Cocktail events was an idea that she introduced, researched and recommended to our Club. These events have not only helped us meet our new member recruitment goals, they have also helped us to meet our fundraising goals. 

We are so fortunate to have a young trendsetter in our Club who has also already accepted a leadership position in the Club. I’m pleased to announce that our Zontian of the Year is Vice President, Jacque Pollock.

Fort Collins – Tammy Eversole - attending
This Zontian has a positive attitude and demonstrates and exhibits what the Zonta spirit is all about.  She always does whatever is asked of her promptly and professionally.  She is always willing to do whatever it takes to be involved in projects of the club and to support the club.  She has worked tirelessly on almost every project Zonta has done this year.  She is open, honest and trustworthy.

Her commitment to the organization has kept us on track and in order with the policies and procedures relating to our finances.  She has stepped up to the books and has kept them easy to understand and impeccable.  She has gone above and beyond her job as Treasurer and the service committee chairperson.  

I would like to announce that Tammy Eversole is the Fort Collins Club Zontian of the Year.

Greeley – none (newly chartered in June, 2013)
Laramie – Becky Kosach – attending
This year's Zontian of the Year is Becky Kosach. The ceremony took place during the May meeting with 2012 Zontian of the Year Maryalice Gulino presenting the award to Becky. Maryalice spoke about the different ways Becky has contributed to Zonta through recruiting efforts, committee work, leadership roles, and fundraising, and how these efforts have benefited the club. Becky has always been a leader. She was born in California and spent most of her childhood in the East Bay Area. She moved to Laramie in high school, and immediately became friends with fellow Zontians Erin Bohnet, Ashley Schluck and Effie Bader. During high school Becky achieved outstanding grades and created visually impactful art. In fact, Becky would likely attribute who she is today to lessons she learned from reading, listening to music, and creating art. She has an amazing work ethic and has always been an exceptionally driven individual. She is values hard work, honesty, fairness, and loyalty and truly exemplifies these qualities. After high school Becky attended the University of Wyoming and majored in art. Becky has had her work shown in the UK and Brazil and continues to create and show her work. During college Becky worked as a barista and a bartender where she had the opportunity to really fine tune her people skills. She joined Pi Beta Phi sorority in the Fall of 1995. She obtained her Bachelor's of Art in Dec of 1999 and a Bachelor of Criminal Justice in 2001. Upon completion of her 2nd degree, she worked at WyoTech in Career Services and Education, leaving to be a legal assistant to the Albany County Attorney. During this time, Becky pursued her Master's Degree in Public Administration, graduating with her MPA in 2007. Becky started at Ivinson Memorial Hospital in 2006 and is currently the Assistant Director of Human Resources and Education at the Ivinson Memorial Hospital. Becky has always been a person who helps others, whether it is in offering the best advice or getting out there and helping. She joined Zonta in 2008 and has served on and/or chaired many committees including the Membership, Style Show, Birthing Kits, Climb Graduations, Rose Day, and Suited for Success. Becky also serves on the board for the Naughty Pines Derby Dames with Zonta Director Emily Parsons. Becky lives with her boyfriend Brian. They have two dogs named Nigel and Cici. It is easy to see why Becky was selected as Zontian of the Year and we would like to congratulate and thank her for all her hard work and achievements! 

Area 3

Boulder County – Tori Lucero (not attending)
Denver – Julie Bradley (attending)
2013 Zonta Club of Denver Edna Jean Hershey Zontian of the Year 
Zonta Club of Denver chose for our Zontian of the Year  a member who is easily one of the first people any of us think of when we need help.  She almost always says yes, when asked about a task, an activity, a donation, a meeting or a Board position.  

 She has great vision, whether it’s the 30,000 foot-level big picture, or the ground-level thousand-and-one details.  Because she nearly always steps up to do what’s needed, and because of her own commitment, she makes you want to try to say yes when she asks you to lend your talents to a task.

 She embodies Zonta’s philosophies as a woman, a mother, a grandmother, and a force to be reckoned with.  Don’t be the one who tries to tell her she can’t do something.

 She reminds us by her grace, her attitude and her involvement that being a Zontian means finding ways to serve the women in our grantee organizations – and taking time to support each other.  She reminds us that we’re all in this together. She joined Zonta Club of Denver in 1992 and three years later served as club president.  She helped bring ZCD into the 21st century, creating the original ZCD website.  She spearheaded internal and external communications for years, developing the current Smoke Signal model. 

Because of all the qualities noted here and so many more, Zonta Club of Denver’s 

 2013 Edna Jean Hershey Zontian of the Year is…Julie Bradley

Denver II – tie – Marie Kriss and Suzanne Fasing (Neither attending)
Suzanne Fasing
Within a month of joining of our club, Suzanne had researched and kicked off our King Soopers cards.  We are so grateful for this source of revenue.  Suzanne has been on the ground level with our work at Excelsior as well.  While attending an advocacy seminar at the Governor’s conference, Suzanne committed to finding an advocacy for our club.  With the help of a few others, we are excited about our advocacy efforts around teenagers aging out of foster care.  Suzanne has volunteered to be our vice president.  We are so lucky that Suzanne joined our club a couple of years ago.

Marie Kriss

When Marie Kriss became energized about the golf tournament, the club became energized.  PR has been very lacking in our club until the last few years.  Now that we have more of a focus on PR we realize how important it is to our club.  Way to go, Kriss.  Kriss jumped at the chance to become involved in our advocacy program with United Way and fell in love with those young people.

Douglas County – Susan Meeker (attending)
We are proud to recognize Susan Meeker as Douglas County's "Zontian of the Year".  Susan had a brilliant idea to start feeding the children in Castle Rock during the summer when they no longer had access to the school's free and reduced lunches.  The program grew over the past three years from providing meals a few days a week the first year and expanded to five days a week for eight weeks this past summer.  Susan worked tirelessly over the past three years to obtain funding, gain help from the Douglas County School District and involve other community organizations in developing enriching activities for the children to enjoy along with a healthy lunch.  Over 2000 lunches were served this past summer.  Susan has been a pioneer in the "Free Summer Lunch Program" that is now becoming more prevalent in other towns and cities. We are happy to recognize Susan for her tireless work and dedication.  She saw a need and stepped up to fill it!  She is a true example of our mission:  "Advancing the status of women and children".  Congratulations, Susan Meeker!
Foothills-Boulder – Marta Lindrose and Christie Maurais (not think attending, but validate)
This year we had a TIE for Zontian of the Year between two very deserving members. Both Marta Lindrose and Christie Maurais won for their incredible dedication and hard work on two of the most important areas in our club.  

From the start, Marta Lindrose has been a driving force behind our Zonta EducateZ project. She did huge amounts of research to determine what was missing in our community, and discovered there was a gap in meeting the needs of at-risk girls. She spearheaded the mission for our club to adopt a project we could call our own, and has worked tirelessly over the past year to start two Z Clubs. She is loved by many young women who can call her a mentor and a friend. 

Christie Maurais won for her amazing work as Fundraising Committee Chair, breaking all records and exceeding our goals with Zing for Zonta. She organized the collection of silent auction items and invited a great MC to headline the show. This event is a huge undertaking, and Christie organized and directed our club with patience and good humor. This fundraising event is vital to the success of our club and our ability to do our work and her efforts are greatly appreciated. 

Congratulations and thanks to both of you for being such wonderful Zontians! 

Lakewood-Golden – Deb Beatty (attending)
Need write-up

Area 4

Royal Gorge – Stacy Cline (attending)
The Zonta Club of Royal Gorge is proud to announce our club's Zontian of the Year, Stacey Cline. She is being honored for her outstanding work in many of aspects for the club throughout the year.

Stacey has been a member of Zonta since, June of 2010. In that short time she has cheerfully jumped right in and done what ever is needed at the time. She is a tireless member of our club and the community. She is a great help with the Artful Women Exhibition each year. And this year she stepped up to co-chair the District 12 Conference.

Stacey is the proud mother of two, wonderful, twenty-something boys with her husband, Byron. She is currently the director of the Museum of Colorado Prisons in Cañon City.
Pikes Peak – Sonja Begeron (not attending)
Sonya led our club with great strength and care. She exemplifies good judgment, a caring demeanor, great organizing skills and a passion for bettering the lives of women everywhere. She quietly and professionally handles all her responsibilities. As her mentee, I see a woman who is caring and loving, is deeply passionate about whatever she takes on and really has a heart for those around her.  

She also launched our International Women's Day Event, which is becoming a key event in the Springs. She has pulled together several women's groups in our community around this one day to stand together and speak to issues that affect women. 

Prower’s County – Debbie Reynolds (attending)
Debbie has been a dedicated Zontian for 9 years.   She is committed to her 
beliefs and is always involved to make the project at hand a success. 
  Debbie, has been  a leader  this past year 2012-2013, as president of our 
club and will continue to be a large part of this club's goals as she passes 
the torch.   She is very deserving of this years "Zontian of the Year"!

